DRAFT

Subject to Review, Correction and Approval

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING
DATE: November 8, 2023
MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brett St. Clair, Chair, Drew Groves, Vice Chair, Darlene Jarvis, Ron Jarvis, Margaret Watkins, Keith Bennett  
MEMBERS ABSENT: George Holt
Also present: Bill Gegas

MINUTES: October’s minutes were accepted

OLD BUSINESS:

Overlook Trail signage/Bela Brook Conservation Area (BBCA)
Keith Bennett reported that he and Brett St. Clair have installed the signs for the Overlook Trail.  One sign is located where the Overlook Trail connects to the Cellar Hole Trail in the Bela Brook Conservation Area.   The other sign can be found where the Overlook Trail intersects an old logging road.  The logging road, which is flagged in red, provides public access to the Overlook Trail from the cul de sac at the end of Overlook Drive.           

Five Rivers Conservation Trust (5RCT)/Conservation easement status 
Rob Knight, a 5RCT Lands Committee member, contacted Brett after the Trust received a map and additional information from the landowner interested in conserving a portion of their property.  Margaret Watkins and Brett agreed to inquire whether the plans for the property have changed.   
Survey of Kimball Pond Conservation Area (KPCA) parcels

The Commission has received a quote from Jacques Belanger for surveying two lots in the KPCA.  Since the quote is over $7500 the Commission will need to put the job out to bid unless a surveyor can be found who is willing to do the work for less.
Trail development /Dunbarton Elementary School (DES) to Guinea Road
Five Rivers Conservation Trust has been in contact with the Commission and would like to set a date in June to celebrate the acquisition of the Koerber easement.  Commission members agreed to name the primary trail the Koerber Trail and the loop trail the DES Zeller Trail.  Since the school colors are blue and yellow, blue flagging will be used to mark the Koerber Trail and yellow the DES Zeller Trail.  Members also decided to construct a single kiosk which will be located near the trailhead at the end of the school’s parking lot. 
Local resident, Bill Gegas, initiated a brief discussion regarding the addition of an “all access” trail.  Bill described an area near the ball field which could serve as a starting point.  Drew pointed out that “all access” trail construction is costly.  
NEW BUSINESS:

“Walk With A Cop”/Kimball Pond Conservation Area

On November 7th Dunbarton Police Chief, Chris Remillard, and Drew Groves hiked the Eastside Trail with between 15 and 20 people.  Drew shared the history of the area with the group.  The walk was so well received that Drew expects to participate in another one in the spring.            

CORRESPONDENCE:

An invoice for the mowing done in the wildlife area (KPCA) was received.  Brett will ask that Jon Wiggin be paid $690 from the Commission’s Conservation Fund.  

The Piscataquog Land Conservancy’s Dan Ewald sent a copy of this year’s monitoring report for the Kuncanowet Natural Area.  No violations or issues were observed.       

NEXT MEETING: December 13, 2023, 3 PM
RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Darlene M. Jarvis

